SANBORNTON ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

P.O. Box 124

Sanbornton, New Hampshire 03269-0124

DRAFT
MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 25, 2015

GENERAL BUSINESS

Present:  John Olmstead; member, Earl Leighton; member, Don Bormes; member, Craig Davis; member and Tim Lang; member, Ralph Rathjen; Alternate and Bob Ward; Zoning Administrator were also present.

Craig Davis opened the meeting at 7:01 pm; all in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.  

Craig Davis explained that there were no pending cases before the board and that this meeting was to address several housekeeping items.  Craig also explained the use of binders prepared for the members which contain all documents relevant to the meeting at hand.
Minutes

Don Bormes made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected from 7/28/15, 2nd by Tim Lang, all were in favor.  Minutes approved

Other Business

Craig reviewed the prior year’s ZBA expenditures and a proposed budget for FY ending June 30, 2017.  Tim made a motion to accept the proposed budget (same as FY ending June 30, 2016).  2nd by Craig.  Motion passed unanimously.  


The board then reviewed the rules of procedure.  A motion was made by Tim to have Craig and Bob Ward review the rules of procedure and report back to the Board at the next meeting.   2nd by Craig.  Motion passed unanimously. 
The board then reviewed the job description of the ZBA Clerk/Recording Secretary.  After discussion a motion was made by Tim to have Craig and Bob Ward review the job description and report back to the Board at the next meeting.   2nd by Craig.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Don then explained that Bob Ward’s hours were exceeding that of the 32 hour part time position for which he was hired.  Most recently much time has been spent addressing the most recent gravel pit application.  A motion was made to have Craig draft a letter to the BOS to review the Town Planner/Zoning Administrator position and to decide if it is more cost effective for this position to be full time rather than part time. 
Bob Ward was asked to join the board at the table and he discussed his willingness to provide training at the end of the ZBA meetings.  The length of these sessions could be adjusted to the particulars of a meeting so as to be not overly burdensome.  

John made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Craig.  All were in favor.  The ZBA adjourned at 9:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ralph Rathjen
Volunteer ZBA Recording Secretary

2

